PEELERS

Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



August/September 2008

Dear Praying Friends,

"Let every thing that hath breath praise the LORD. Praise ye the LORD." Psalm 150:6

We praise the Lord for what He is doing in hearts and lives here. We are seeing God put homes back together for His glory. Two of the church's faithful men, still have wives that are unsaved. Pray that God will touch their hearts and save them. The men ask prayer for them each week during our prayer request time.

The annual Bible Conference was a great blessing to all. Brother John O'Malley, from our mission board, and several missionaries from other areas preached. There were many that made things right with God and some that were saved. Please continue to hold these up in prayer. Satan would like to destroy their testimony and render them useless. I have also been sharing a devotion time with one of the workers here. He is eager to learn God's Word. It is so encouraging to teach the teachable.

The work on the water tower has once again hit a snag. I may need to go to Accra, about six hours away, to speak with a technician from the company that makes the well pump we have. There are no instructions with the pump and there isn't a schematic either. Since the power here is different and I did not drill the well or purchase the pump, I need to have some further information. The man that did these things was killed so there is no one to ask. Please pray that I will be able to get the proper information and parts to do this work.

The ladies have been getting things ready for school to begin. There are new books to sort and bulletin boards to decorate. We have built several book shelves and desks as well as installing the additional lights and fans. We also have some work to do on the school roof. Some of the men from the church have helped with the painting and general cleanup. School is scheduled to begin in a couple of weeks.

We are also working in an extra apartment to have for all visitors. The painting is almost completed and we will be starting the floor tile soon.

Thank you for your prayers and financial support. We pray for all of you regularly.

In His Service.

Jack & Melinda